
  
 
February 23, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable David Frockt    The Honorable Steve Tharinger 
Washington State Senate  House of Representatives 
PO Box 404456     PO Box 40600 
Olympia, WA  98504-0446    Olympia, WA  98504-0600 
 
Dear Senator Frockt and Representative Tharinger: 
 
The Department of Enterprise Services (DES) is pleased to forward the Facility Professional 
Services (FPS) Staffing Report, authorized by the 2019-2021 Capital Budget House Bill 1102 
Section 1080. The report includes the requested information on the number of projects staff 
manage, timelines of projects, and change orders. 
 
The Facility Professional Services Division (FPS) is the primary public works authority for state 
facility construction. FPS provides project management for capital public works projects for state 
agencies as well as technical community colleges. 
 
This report attempts to quantify results and highlight other accomplishments of the program and 
is available on the DES publication and reports website, https://des.wa.gov/about/forms-
publications/publications-reports. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Tara C. Smith 
Director 
 
Enclosure (Facility Professional Services Staffing Report) 
 
cc:   David Schumacher, Director, Office of Financial Management 
        Jason Marquiss, Chief Operations Officer, Department of Enterprise Services 
        Bill Frare, Assistant Director, Facility Professional Services, Department of Enterprise 

Services 
        Ann Larson, Director of Government Relations, Department of Enterprise Services 

http://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2019-20/Pdf/Bills/Session%20Laws/House/1102-S.SL.pdf?q=20200819110346
http://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2019-20/Pdf/Bills/Session%20Laws/House/1102-S.SL.pdf?q=20200819110346
https://des.wa.gov/about/forms-publications/publications-reports
https://des.wa.gov/about/forms-publications/publications-reports

